Kootenai Shoshone Soil and Water Conservation District

7830 Meadowlark Way, Ste. C-1

Coeur d'Alene ID  83815

208.209-4348
“Putting conservation on the ground by promoting stewardship” 

Minutes

Date: October 9, 2024
Present 





Absent (Board members)
 

Laurin Scarcello – Chairman



Kevin Hicks- Supervisor




Linda Ely – Vice – Chairman








Wes Evans – Secretary/Treasurer





Bob Flagor, Associate Supervisor
Jon Groth – Supervisor

John Mobbs – Associate Supervisor

Joel Noland - Supervisor

Kevin Hicks – Supervisor 

Thomas Shafer- Supervisor

Karla Freeman, KSSWCD 





Corey Bonsen- NRCS

Jenna Ditzel – ISWCC
David Muise – KEA

Paul Mallow - Landowner
The meeting was held at the NRCS Conference Room located at 7830 Meadowlark Way Suite C-1, Coeur d’Alene, ID  83815.
Meeting called to order by Chairman Laurin Scarcello at 9:00 am. 
Linda Ely moved, and Jon Groth seconded the motion to approve September’s 2024 meeting minutes. MOTION CARRIED.

Jon Groth moved, and Joel Noland seconded the motion to approve September’s financial report.  MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda was Corey Bonsen, NRCS. 
Staffing and Office

· We have completed interviews for our administrative assistant position and submitted names to our state office.  Now we have to wait for the HR department to complete the process and make offers.  Because it was flow over multiple locations in the state, we have to wait for the other offices to make their selections as well.  

· Chet Fitzgerald, our Area Conservationist will be on leave October 15th-23rd, so I will be acting AC during that time.  

Local Working Group

· The meeting is scheduled for October 29th from 1-5 at the IDL building on Industrial Loop in Coeur d’Alene.  Same place as the past few years.

Environmental Quality Incentives Program (EQIP)

· As of our October 4th deadline, we received 76 EQIP applications for our FY25 funding.  This is about on par with the last couple of years.  

· Applicants have until November 22nd to get all of their eligibility squared away.  

· With the state deciding to keep the Inflation Reduction Act (IRA) funds as Act Now, these deadlines are a bit misleading.  Landowners with qualifying practices can sign up through March 7th and still be considered for FY25 funding in most fund pools.  

· The EQIP sign up 2 deadline is April 4th, however it is limited to specific pools.

[image: image1.png]Sign up 2 is limited to:
e ID-FY25 Working Lands for Wildlife-Sage Grouse Initiative (WLFW-SGI)
e ID-FY25 Cheatgrass Challenge
e ID-FY 25 Water Conservation
e ID-FY 25 Water Conservation IRA.




New Fiscal Year

· Still waiting on the release of our new fiscal year allocations and payment schedule.

· Sounds like unlike past years, all of the payment scenarios will be turned on for the region.  This means we may have several new scenarios that we will be working with.

	Civil Rights –  
Hispanic Heritage Month
During National Hispanic Heritage Month (September 15 to October 15) we recognize the contributions made and the important presence of Hispanic and Latino Americans to the United States and celebrate their heritage and culture. Hispanic Heritage Month begins each year on September 15, the anniversary of independence of five Latin American countries: Costa Rica, El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras and Nicaragua. Mexico, Chile and Belize also celebrate their independence days during this period and Columbus Day (Día de la Raza) is October 12.
	 


	

	

	


Next on the agenda is Jenna Ditzel, ISWCC.
Agency Report

· During the September 19th ISWCC meeting, Commissioners approved the distribution of District match allocations based on Statute, ISWCC Staff, and DAWG recommendations. Match funds are on track to be disbursed in November. 

· $9,765.49 allocated

· George Hitz, the new Operations Manager/Deputy Administrator, will be attending the Division 1 meeting with Commission updates. 
Other Updates:

· On 8/21, we did a site visit on the North Fork CDA River and met with 3 interested landowners. 
· 20948 Cda River Rd., 83873
· Eroding bank undercutting a handful of cedars on each parcel. 
· Waiting on Bill for a follow-up site visit. 
· On 9/26, John, Wes, Karla and I went out to Wes’s farm to film footage for No-Till educational videos 
· LeClaire culvert construction will be wrapping up this week
· David Jones, teacher at Spirit Lake Elementary, called asking if anyone would be interested in presenting about local soil and water conservation

· Students need to identify a problem to research and develop a potential solution

· Correspondence with students in November, presentations would be the second week in January 

Upcoming Dates

· BAG Meeting 10/17
· Division 1 meeting in Boundary 10/22
· Performance Report is DUE: 12/20
Next on the agenda is Karla Freeman, District Administrator:

Karla updated on the following projects:

Toedter – Finished up project in September, processed final reimbursement request and started on final reporting.


Wolf Lodge Creek #5 – Andrew LeClaire- Started project back up, working on completing this project this fall.


Boat Stations – We have 3 boat stations closed as of September 30, 2024.  They are Highway 53 at Hauser, Rose Lake, and Huetter.    There were mussel detections along the Snake River again this year.  The ISDA have ramped up to do another large treatment as they did last year.  (See handouts)


Streamline – Our web page company has had a price increase from $115.00 to $195.00 effective January 1, 2025.  The increase is due to the DOJ adding new compliance requirements to the state. 

Karla reminded the board of upcoming dates for meetings:



Fall Division Meeting – Tuesday October 22, 2024, in Bonners Ferry.

Local Work Group Meeting – Tuesday October 29, 2024, at the IDL building in Coeur d’Alene, ID from 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm.

319 Grant presentations – Thursday October 17, 2024, at the DEQ office in Coeur d’Alene, ID at 9:00 am.


Next on the agenda was a discussion item of the biosolids testing results. Discussions were had around the room.  (See handout for presentation). This will be forwarded to discuss and future meetings.
Next on the agenda is the action item to approve the 2024 District Performance Report that is due to the ISWCC by December 20, 2024.  Wes Evans moved, and Linda Ely seconded the motion.  MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda is the action item to hire a part time employee to help run the no till drill rental program.  Since our Associate board member John Mobbs is currently doing most of this work it is only logical to offer him the position on a part time season basis.  This position is set up in the no till drill grant so the district will be reimbursed for his wages.  Wes Evans moved, and Linda Ely seconded the motion.  MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda is the action item to approve the purchase of a camera along with the appropriate equipment needed.  This camera will be used on the no till drill rental program as well as other projects that the district will participate in.  A portion of the cost will be reimbursed by the no till drill grant.  Linda Ely moved, and Jon Groth seconded the motion. MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda is to go into Executive Session [Idaho Code §67-2345(1)(a) & (b) to discuss personnel issues.  Joel Noland moved, and Jon Groth seconded the motion to go into executive session.  Roll call was had:
Laurin Scarcello 
Yes


Joel Noland

Yes.

Linda Ely 

Yes

Wes Evans

Yes

Jon Groth

Yes

Thomas Shafer

Yes

MOTION CARRIED to go into executive session at 10:15 am.

Joel Noland moved, and Linda Ely seconded the motion to come out of executive session at 10:35 am.  Roll call was had: 

Laurin Scarcello 
Yes


Joel Noland

Yes.

Linda Ely 

Yes

Wes Evans

Yes

Jon Groth

Yes

Thomas Shafer

Yes

Wes Evans moved, and Joel Noland seconded the motion to approve a 2024-yearend bonus for Kelli Moe, Boat Station Manager.  Bonus will remain the same as the previous year.  MOTION CARRIED.
Joel Noland moved, and Linda Ely seconded the motion to approve a 2024-yearend bonus for Karla Freeman, District Administrator.  Bonus will remain the same as the previous year.  MOTION CARRIED.
Joel Noland moved, and Thomas Safer seconded the motion to approve a salary increase of 4% for Kelli Moe, Boat Station Manager. MOTION CARRIED.
Linda Ely moved, and Joel Noland seconded the motion to approve a salary increase of 5% for Karla Freeman, District Administrator. MOTION CARRIED.

Next on the agenda was an update from Jon Groth on the Kingston Sewer and Water Project.  The project is moving forward with progress.  It is looking like the project will be sent out for bid on October 18, 2024.  They are hoping to start construction in the Spring of 2025. The Fish and Wildlike is looking at the land in hopes of securing a propagation patch for pollinators.  

Laurin Scarcello, Chairman reminded the board that there is an upcoming Farm Burea meeting on Saturday November 9, 2024, at 1:00pm.  This meeting will be held downtown in the Caldwell Bank Conference Building and is open to the public.  County commissioners are invited to attend as well.  One of the main topics for discussions will be on House Bill 608, Agricultural Protection Areas.  
Last on the agenda is a short power point presentation that was created to take to the Fall Division Meeting on the no till drill program. Discussions were had around the room.
Next meeting will be on Wednesday December 11,2024, at 9:00 am. There will not be a November 2024 board meeting.  
The meeting adjourned at 11:00am.
